MEMBERS OF THE VILLAGE OF CUBA, NY BOARD OF TRUSTEES HELD A SPECIAL MEETING ON MONDAY APRIL 4, 2022 AT 1:00 PM IN THE CUBA VILLAGE HALL.  THE PURPOSE OF THIS MEETING WAS TO DISCUSS REFUSE.
PRESENT:  Trustee Thomas Taylor, Trustee Jim Barnes, Trustee Steve Raub
ALSO PRESENT:  Corine Bump, Clerk/Treasurer, DPW Superintendent Richard Hall, and property owners Lionel Legry and David Crowley
Discussion took place on several issues with the current refuse program and budget. Tom Taylor discussed that the current rate on the average property in the Village is just under $184- based on a home with the assessed amount of $60,000. The current rate to purchase a dump permit through Allegany County is $250 a year and people have to use their vehicle and drive their refuse to the transfer stations in the area. The refuse packer is aging and has had $39,000 in repairs in the last year alone.  In discussion between the VOC refuse committee and the Town of Friendship refuse committee, their staff operates the packer and has recently lost an employee with three getting near retirement. 
The cost of a new packer is around $250,000 and a new recycling truck is around $100,000- both in need of replacement if the current refuse program continues.

The members discussed putting together a bid packet with the Village attorney, both with pickers, and automated without. Casella is the only company in the area that offers refuse pickup with out pickers.   Jim and Tom will contact Casella.  Both Franklinville and Wellsville have put their refuse out to bid.

When Tom and Jim met with Casella and LaForge they discussed developing bids that were mainly residential.  There are many questions and concerns with three main concerns- 1. Apartment buildings, 2. Businesses, 3. Can the amounts owed be re-levied if payment moves to per person rather than included with the annual taxes.

They will work to put a bid packet together and put it out to bid. Friendship stated they will not hire outside of the Town and they would be in favor of putting it to a bid also. 

Discussion also took place with the possibility of using colored and labeled bags or purchasing dump stickers to try and reduce the number of people illegally bringing trash into the village for pickup. It only adds to the cost and overuse of the refuse packer. Tom and Jim will set up a meeting with the Town of Friendship Committee soon.

Respectfully submitted, 

Corine Bump Clerk/Treasurer  
